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107.
Ms S Manana (ANC) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether any progress has been made to ensure that her department does not receive a qualified audit again; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

The Auditor-General’s reports on the 2004/05 Financial Statements of the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry were of concern to me, my predecessor and the management of my Department with regard to the financial management capacity of the Department. As a result of these concerns a number of steps were taken to ensure that the Financial Management of the Department is improved and placed on a much firmer footing.

These actions, which were taken in the later half of the 2005/06 financial year, will not have a significant impact on the results of the past financial year. This is already evident on the basis of our preliminary discussions with the Office of the Auditor-General and the interim management letters.

For historical reasons the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry is involved in a number of trading activities, which include the sale of water.  There is a medium term plan to migrate these activities out of DWAF.  On the financial side we will improve the general financial management by making the following interventions: 

· A total restructuring of the Finance Branch and the Regional Finance Structures through the separation of the Trading Account and Main Account (Exchequer) activities;

· A national accounting firm has been contracted to provide temporary resources at my Departments’ National and Regional offices to improve our financial management while we recruit suitable staff for the Department;

· The implementation of SAP as the preferred Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) system to support our trading activities. This system is expected to “go live” from end September 2006. This will mean that we will be able to fully implement accrual accounting for the trading activities and comply with the provisions of section 40(1) of the Public Finance Management Act,1999 (Act 1 of 1999) (PFMA);
· Coupled with the implementation of SAP is an extensive training programme for the Departmental staff which includes computer literacy, accrual accounting and the application of SAP in the Departmental environment;

· Implementing an asset management strategy to ensure that we are able to comply with all of the National Treasury’s requirements, including Generally Accepted Accounting Practice (GAAP). This will also include a re-valuation of all of the Department’s fixed assets; and

· The establishment of an Audit Steering Committee, with members from my Department and the Office of the Auditor-General, to oversee and monitor progress on the 2005/06 annual audit.

My Department has an ongoing engagement with the Accountant-General to implement a comprehensive programme of support to the Department with regard to financial management and look forward to posting significantly improved Financial Statements for the 2006/07 Financial Year:

I believe that the steps that have been taken will lead to improved financial management in the Department and that in the future we can look forward to not only improved, but in fact clean audit reports.
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